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Spiceland Friends Meeting (Indiana Yearly Meeting) visited in June!
Thank You Kendall Family

We extend a huge thank you to 
the entire Kendall family for their 
passion and hard work while “walking 
out the servant life in “BAMA”. Tim 
and Ann served NCYM and the 
MOWA Choctaw Friends Center as Co-
Directors for 25 months. 

They came to us having served 
since 2002 in Haiti, with Global 
Outreach International. Before that, 
they also worked with Children’s 
International Lifeline in Haiti. 

The Kendalls helped MOWA 
Center in establishing a successful food 
bank program that provides food for 
families in need. Last year, 125 families 
received food. In four months time, the 
Center gives out 3200 lbs of food.	

Ann and Tim were also 
pivotal in distributing 
Christmas boxes for 57 
families; giving 97 children 
gifts for Christmas last year. 

A community Block Party 
in May, complete with bounce 
houses, gave NCYM and the 
Sanktown community an 
opportunity to say thank you 
to the family.

Of course, a wonderful 
bonus that came with the 
Kendalls were their six 
children: Katherine, 
Christopher, Dwight, 
Jonathan, Krislena, and Karl. 

The Kendall family will be 
remembered and appreciated 
for their faithful witness in the 
Sanktown community.

Keep Connected!
Look for us on Facebook
Blog: 
mowachoctawfriendscenter.blogspot.com

Email:  
mowa@ncym-fum.org

Physical Address: 
66 Academy Ln 
McIntosh, AL 36553
Phone: 251.829.6507

All Donations:
NCYM
4811 Hilltop Rd
Greensboro, NC 27407
Phone: 336.292.6957

Spiceland Friends Meeting’s Missions Trip to MOWA
The team of 9 adults from Indiana came and sponsored VBS for 3 days in June. They 
had 60 youth come to participate. “It really touched our hearts,” one person remarked. 
They were also a part of service projects throughout the week which involved rebuilding 
the wheelchair ramps at the lodge, adding porch landings, delivering 20 boxes of food 
for families in the community, and hosting a community dinner. The team says they were 
blessed to be there, but certainly, we were blessed that they came! 

“WALKING OUT THE 
SERVANT LIFE IN ‘BAMA”



What’s Happening in Bama this Summer?
4 children accepted Christ! 

SOUL (Serving Others, Unleashing 
Love) kicked off the summer in June with a 
week of Sports Camp. South Fork Friends 
Youth Group and folks from Providence 
and Cane Creek Meetings joined the SOUL 
staff. Daily activities for the program 
included cheerleading, soccer, water 
games, basketball, worship and Bible 
study. 	

SOUL is a great experience for the 
youth from NC that come to serve, but its 
also amazing to see God’s power and 
presence through their gatherings for 
worship. 

Amazing! Three local ladies 
STEP UP!

Irene Prindall, a familiar name and 
face at the Center, in the Sanktown 
community, and to visitors joins forces 
with two co-workers: Alexis Sedlack 
and Jennie Baxter. 




These three dedicated, hardworking, 
and Godly women form, what we refer 
to as, “the Team” at MOWA. Together 
they are helping organize and lead in 
the outreach ministries and caring for 
the facilities. They have operated 
Rummage Sales, Food Bank and 

Pantry programs, AA meetings, and 
Emergency Assistance. They have 
prepared facilities and hospitality for 
visiting groups, handled transportation 
needs, and lined up facility 
maintenance. 

The TEAM has just released the list 
of school items needed and are 
excited with plans for a full group for 
tutoring in After School Program. They 
are faithful, go-getters, who love the 
Center and the community! Thank you, 
ladies, for Stepping Up!

Rummage Needs

Dishes, linens, towels, kitchen utensils, 
toys, jewelry, and tools. 

Back to School Supplies
With summer in full bloom, we are 

already looking forward to the fall!
•Khaki colored pants 
•Black, red, white, gold polo 

shirts
•Belts 
•Tennis shoes in good shape. 
•Backpacks loaded with school 

supplies 
Please think of us as you clean out 

your closets this summer!

Financial Support:
	

 We are incredibly grateful to 
our supporters and their faithful 
giving! Your continued financial 
support is crucial to the ongoing 
work of the MCFC. 
	

 Children need your help! 
Sponsorship of our After School 
Tutoring program has declined.  We 
ask that you would prayerfully 
consider sponsoring a child $20 or 
$15 per month. 
	

 We are expecting this work to 
grow next year as we open 
ourselves to helping the middle 
school kids (our largest attending 
age group!)

Prayer Points:

• Safety for all visiting groups this 
summer

• For the families of our 
community to continue to be 
open to the saving message of 
Jesus Christ

• Relationship with the community
• NCYM is seeking a Director 

for the MOWA Choctaw 
Friends Center. Pray that 
God would provide the right 
person for this ministry position. 
See the job listing on the NCYM 
website 

www.ncym-fum.org/openings.html
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